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Dean Heller’s Statement on Oil Speculation Bill
(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV) made the following statement regarding today’s vote on the Commodity Markets Transparency and Accountability Act of 2008, (H.R. 6604). 
“I support greater transparency in the commodity markets and have voted to curb excessive speculation.  However, Congress can decrease speculation by increasing our domestic oil supply.  Moreover, this bill would negatively impact the ability to invest in precious metals.  Many Nevada jobs depend on the price of gold and, as we have seen in the past, anything that negatively impacts the price of gold costs jobs.  Congress needs to embrace an energy policy that includes conservation, the development of renewable energy, and take advantage of our own domestic resources.  Until Congress takes this step, the American people will continue to be burdened with high energy costs,” said Heller.      

Congressman Heller voted in favor of the Energy Markets Emergency Act of 2008, H.R. 6377, On June 26, 2008.  This bill directs the Commodity Futures Trading Commission, an existing Federal agency, to utilize all its authority to immediately curb the role of excessive energy futures speculation in any contract market within its jurisdiction. This bill also eliminates excessive speculation, price distortion, sudden or unreasonable fluctuations or unwarranted changes in energy prices.
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